[image: image1.png]



CABINET FOR HEALTH AND FAMILY SERVICES

Department for Community Based Services
Division of Protection and Permanency
[image: image2.png]TEAM
KENTUCKY




Andy Beshear
                           Eric C. Friedlander
Governor


Secretary


                                        Marta Miranda-Straub
                                                                                                                                                                     Commissioner



PROTECTION AND PERMANENCY TRANSMITTAL LETTER 21-20
TO: 

Service Region Administrators



Service Region Administrator Associates



Service Region Clinical Associates



Regional Program Specialists



Family Services Office Supervisors

FROM:  
Kelli Root, Acting Assistant Director



Division of Protection and Permanency

DATE:   
June 14, 2021
SUBJECT:
Revisions to SOP 5.1 Relative and Fictive Kin Placement Consideration
The purpose of this transmittal letter is to inform staff of the changes to SOP 5.1 Relative and Fictive Kin Placement Consideration, which provides clarification on the assessment of a relative or fictive kin caregiver’s home and additional information regarding children placed out-of-state.  
If you have any questions regarding this portion of the transmittal letter, you may refer to PPTL 21-20 Statement of Consideration for SOP 5.1 Relative and Fictive Kin Placement Consideration.
If you have any questions regarding this transmittal letter, please contact:
Kristin Breeden, Acting Out-of-Home Care Branch Manager
Kristin.breeden@ky.gov
859-583-6506

Kentucky.gov

An Equal Opportunity Employer M/F/D


